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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 17th March 2014


______________________________________________________________________





PRESENT	Cllr (chair) Ray Watkins / Cllr Jean Cox  /Cllr Keith John /  Cllr John Morris / Cllr Eleanor Jones / Cllr John Williams  	Cllr Barry Grange / Cllr Eric Scourfield                  Clerk Barbara Rapley                  Members of Public  - 0





As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councillor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed.


	Apologies for absence		Cllr John Allen - Mirehouse


	Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday 17th February 2014


	Proposed Cllr Keith John		Seconded Cllr Eleanor Jones


	Declaration of Interests	None


	Matters Arising


Football Matches


	Cllr Watkins advised that following an inspection of the football pitch with the grounds man on Saturday 15th March it was agreed that the pitch was not in a condition to play the planned 3 games  and the football club  were advised that only two matches were to be played, however this instruction was ignored and all 3 games were played causing unnecessary damage to the pitch.  Following a long discussion it was agreed  to write to the Football Club and advise them that in future a maximum of 2 games are to be played on any one day.


	Proposed Cllr Ray Watkins		Seconded Cllr Eleanor Jones





	Correspondence Out


Darren Thomas - PCC	Requesting they check trees on Bowett Hill


Brian Hawkins - PFL		Advising that in future it will be the Grounds mans responsibility to  decide if football pitch is fit to play on 


    cc Miss Preece


Become Friends Project	Suggesting they contact 60 plus luncheon organiser to arrange talk - copied to Cllr Watkins


Zurich Insurance		Enclosing Claim Form, Photographs and Lowest Estimate


Tom Scott - Zurich		Advising additional damage to Storage Unit was only visible following the Felt Roof being removed by storm


			and enclosing the higher estimate as requested


Mr Morgan Allen		Various Replies   (see Correspondence In)


Marc Owen/Darren Thomas	Requesting advice re the queries raised by Mr Morgan Allen (see correspondence in)


	Correspondence In


Walk for Life		Information  for walk Sunday 27th April 2014


Richard Wearmouth		Enclosing information re possible Solar Energy Panels on land North East of St Twynells - unable to open attached 			document, have requested hard copy.


Rachel Stevens		Information re Environcrime Initiative , as meeting on 17th March, copied to all Councillors with email


Darren Thomas - PCC	Responding to our request to have the trees on Bowett Hill checked for safety - matter in hand  *


One Voice Wales		Membership Application


James Lampard		Invitation to a seminar “Implementing School Improvement in Wales”, Tuesday 29th April


			Cllrs Ray Watkins and Jean Cox advised the meeting that all schools in Pembrokeshire were being assessed  for future 			planning in due course a consultation process will be announced which we as a Community Council will be able to 			comment on re our own Orielton CP School


Laurence Hardimg - PCC	Update re Web Page Site


Morgan Allen		1	Requesting Community Council contact County Council re Bowett Hill Trees


			 Emailed  to advise this matter is already in hand  with County Council as of 17th February 2014  *


			2	Requesting who has Duty of Care re Bowett Trees and “Has a risk assessment been done”


			Emailed advising that the Landowner is responsible for cutting back the trees


			3	Requesting , date of next meeting, will his letter and emails be on the agenda


			Emailed advising date pf meeting and that all correspondence received is on our agendas and is discussed as needed


			4	Will minutes for February be posted on public notice board and can members of the public speak at  meetings


			Emailed advising all minutes and agendas are posted to both notice boards and members of the public can speak only at 			the discretion of The Chairman


			5	Mr Allen hopes that County Council  will carry out a full risk assessment, and quotes “The Law of Tort”  that 				he understands can be applied if anyone is injured or a fatality occurs directly as a result of falling trees  **


PLANED			Newsletter


Chubb Fire & Security	Annual Safety Check - copy now displayed at Sports Pavilion


Ethics & Regulations	Consultation request re Disposal of Council Playing Fields


Naomi Wood		Information re “Raising School Standards in Wales” - copied to Cllrs Ray Watkins and Jean Cox


Marc Owen - PCC		Advising they are in contact with the Landowners re trees on Bowett Hill and an enforcement order has been issued


Tom Scott - Zurich		Querying  damage to Storage Unit in respect of our recent claim and requesting a copy of higher quotation , and c			confirming we have to pay first £250 of any claim


			Clerk to enquire if we can proceed with the repairs to this building


Mark Williams & Johanne Powell


    Angle CC		Enclosing the Planning Application Number re the proposed Wind Farm, the application number is 13/0876/PA and  			asking if Cllr Mirehouse discussed this project at our meeting in February.


			An immediate response sent advising this was not on our agenda for February and therefore did not come up for 			discussion


			Copied to all Cllrs with email


Owen Roberts - PCC		Advising Information re changes to Bus Services due to take effect 28th April 2014


Richard Wearmouth		Enclosing details of the proposed Solar Farm at Chapel Hill, 


Darren Thomas - PCC	With reference to our further enquiry re Bowett Trees, he advises that the Council are fully aware of their legal 				responsibilities with regard to road side trees , a site inspection is carried out and the appropriate action taken, however 			ultimately it is the responsibility of the land owner on which the trees grow to ensure the safety of road users.  **


Rachel Preece		Advising that all matters relating to the Football Club will be discussed at their meeting on 16th March 2014





	Planning		None
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Finance	


Caretaker 		January - March £190 - category Caretaker


Clerk			January - March  £240 - category Clerk


Clerk agreed expenses	January - March    £75 - category Admin


Clerk Travel Expenses	Attending Web Page Training 27th February 2014 £21.50 - category Travel


Clerk			Additional hours re Web Page Training x 3 and Web Page set up time x 2 = 5 Hours @£8.00  £40 category Clerk


Postage			24 x 2nd class 6 x 1st class   £15.60 - category Admin


Chubb Fire Invoice		Annual Service  £29.04 + £8.59 Total    £37.63  - category Fire Protection


			The above 8 payments were approved for payment


			Proposed Cllr Eleanor Jones		Seconded Cllr Keith John


			


Prism			Donation Request


BECA			Donation Request





Bank Balance		£9,686.73





Matters for Discussion			


Highgate Lane		Cllr Eric Scourfield requested a “Concealed Access “  sign at the Orielton end of this lane, travelling towards Maiden Wells


				Clerk to write


Orieltopn School		As School Governors Cllrs Jean Cox and Ray Watkins will be attending Orielton School regarding a forth coming project, 			and a request has been received for help towards brightening up the school, Cllr Cox to enquire what sort of help is 			required from the Community Council and report back


			








			                         





There being no further business the Meeting closed 











Signed as a true Signed record...................................................................Date.............................................................


				Chairperson








Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley


Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com


                            


